Humboldt City Council Meeting Minutes 
The Humboldt City Council met in regular session on Monday, April 25, 2016 at Humboldt City Hall. Mayor Ritchy Griepp called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with the following members present for roll call: Adam Lund, Heather VanZee, Theresa Muth and Allen Schmeichel. Amanda Siemonsma and Mike Beaner were present for city personnel. Mike Garrey was present along with Jon Fischer from Stockwell Engineers. Present from the public were Fred & Erin Konechne. 
The agenda was approved and adopted on a motion by Schmeichel and a second from Muth. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Griepp and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the minutes for the regular meeting held on April 11, 2016. Motion carried. 
Business: Mike Garrey was present to give the Natural Gas report. Included in the report were the natural gas meeting recap and a list of delinquent accounts and reminders. Garrey also mentioned of late fees and that the fees shall be applied to all residents with past due charges. Council agreed. 

Siemonsma recapped the events of cleanup day and everything is on schedule as what was printed on the newsletter. 


G&K Services took all the linen supplies that Humboldt was renting from them and this shall reduce the monthly amount owed to them monthly. Siemonsma has since purchased replacement linens and towels for the HCC. 

Jon Fischer was present from Stockwell Engineers to present the sewer project progress. Currently, the project is out for bids. Fischer also discussed with the council a couple different adjustments made to the project to simplify it along with alleviating some of the extra costs. With these changes and simplifications made, the council has determined it necessary to proceed with the curb and gutter. Fischer will present to the council at the next meeting and or when the next steps of the project are available for discussion. 


After some discussion about considering the haying contract, a motion was made by Schmeichel and a seconded by Muth, to enter into the contract for haying the city lot on Ford Street with Jack Garry. Roll call was held and the motion passed with Lund voting no and all other members voting aye. 


The Interactive building demo was discussed and Siemonsma presented the council with the estimated cost of testing for asbestos along with other costs and concerns. The sealed bids for the project will be opened at the next meeting and more discussion shall be held. 


On a motion by Schmeichel and a second from VanZee, the malt beverage license for Big J’s was renewed. Motion carried. 


With the sewer project approaching some alterations to the plan were discussed. The fillets and valley gutters on 3rd Ave and Grant Street will be removed and replaced with burb and gutter while they will be left at the 4th Ave and Grant Street intersection. Making this change could lead to expansion in the future. 
Department Reports:

Sherriff: 43.54 hours were logged in town during the month of March. The full report is on file at the finance office. 
Code enforcement: The city will be working closely with the code enforcement officer to obtain and maintain the appearance of the town along with making sure the ordinances and codes of the town are followed. 
Utility Manager: Mike Beaner presented to the council a recap of work done since the last meeting. He also requested that the city consider purchasing a new ice sander for the next winter season. More information will be held at a later meeting. 

Finance Officer: Siemonsma presented the council with the 2015 Annual Report. A full report is on file at the finance officer and will also be published. She informed the council of a letter received from the SD Dept of Revenue stating a tax increase. She will include the information in the newsletter to inform residents and provide additional information. 
Claims: On a motion by Schmeichel and a second from Muth, the April payrolls were approved. Motion carried. 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:12pm on a motion by Griepp and a second from Muth.
ATTEST:
Amanda Siemonsma
City Finance Officer

